COLINTRAIVE & GLENDARUEL DEVELOPMENT TRUST

      BOARD MEETING 44  AT COLINTRAIVE HALL,

SUNDAY 23 JANUARY 2011  AT 2.30 P.M.

Present: Charles Dixon-Spain,  Sybel Peters,  Alex McNaughton,  Michael Russell, John McEwen, Donald Walker and Danuta Steedman.

In Attendance:  Rhona Sutherland

1. Apologies  - None 
2. Minutes  - approval given for Minutes 43 
3. Matters arising – Michael  was enquiring whether we are appointing more directors at this stage.  This would be postponed until the AGM.  George Taylor should be asked if he still wishes to be officially registered as a director 
4. Correspondence –   A variation bank account form has to be filled in to allow internet access to the Trust’s bank account.   Rhona and John to be given working access and any other directors completing a registration form today will be given view access only.  
A communication has been received from Felix Wight of CES regarding students interested in assisting us in wind power and turbines.  Rhona to investigate further.
5. Financial Report – John reported we have £5,900.00 in the bank but this does not take account of cheques issues towards the end of December.   John to enquire about an overdraft facility arrangement of £2,000.
6. NFLS -  John and Charles met with NFLS Panel on Friday 15 January 2011.     Our intention  is to use a consultant to further develop the project as we are able to make application for HIE funding.  Digby Guy has agreed to help us as a woodland consultant free of charge during the initial period.   The NFLS panel  met on Thurs 20 Jan 2011 and a decision is awaited.

7. Administration –  30 returns have been received by Euan Sneddon re: the Community Survey and the results are currently being analysed for HIE.   We should be advised of the results within the next few weeks.
Website – This is being used more and Charles is updating information regularly.

8. Projects – Potential

Bute Estate – Rhona met with Poppy Gilroy and gave an overview of the Trust and what our future plans are with a view to opening discussions with the Estate/Trustees re several potential projects in the Colintraive area.  Charles hoping to meet Connie Lovell the new Chief Executive at Mount Stuart in his new role and establish connections.

Colintraive Gateway and Old Shop – Valuation to be carried out this financial year to inform likelihood of  purchase from Steve Williamson.  This would be twinned with the Glendaruel Hotel valuation also.

Broadband -  Application unsuccessful.

Mini Hydro –   Potential options to be considered, including Milton Burn once response received from Bute Estate.
Ongoing – Office accommodation -    Colintraive Hall up and running postbox to be obtained  New phone to be purchased with ansafone. Glendaruel Hall has new shelving installed and now requires a desk.  Broadband to be activated as from 31 January.2011.  Rhona to spend two days at each hall and one day working from home.

Glendaruel Hall -  Rhona has been engaged  with the hall committee in the early stages of refurbishment proposals.   QS estimates have been obtained re upgrading costs and an architect sourced who is ready to prepare the first phase drawings.    The Board’s agreed, however, that we should step back from this project until the wider community has been consulted re the hall and other potential project s within the Glen and Charles has made the hall committee aware of the Board’s position. 

River Ruel -  Andrew Barker gave a presentation at the Community Council meeting last week. He is hopeful a revised application to SEPA, which has been prepared between himself and Rhona, will be successful.   The completed report will inform the Management Plan for the river which will be the subject of further funding applications.    Given the importance of the River and the economic potential, the Trust will maintain an interest.
Pontoons – Rhona awaiting report from Wallace Stone which she will circulate to us.  

Environmental Improvements -  The report was welcomed and Rhona indicated a good improvement would be the circular walk around the beach area near the Heritage centre and a possible bridge over the river.   
Ali energy -  Decision made to discontinue association and Rhona to investigate the Climate Challenge fund for information regarding home insulation. 
Working groups – Glendaruel Hotel

A lengthy discussion took place.  Charles will attempt to arrange a meeting between Joanne Lynch and himself to discuss and hopefully agree that a valuation can take place..

A public consultation day will be held on Sunday 20 February 2011 to present  proposals to the wider community if  the Community Right to Buy is approved by community ballot.    Am options appraisal has been prepared by an external consultant and supporting projections are awaited to allow the options to be presented to the community.  It was agreed careful consideration should be given to the formation of the Ballot Question. 
Valuation – This will be carried out in conjunction with the Colintraive Village Shop, provided funds can be claimed this financial year.

Glendaruel Pavilion -  Following discussion on the request from the Hub Group for consultancy, Rhona indicated that a feasibility study would  be the initial piece of work required and Charles agreed to speak to Tom Mowat.  
9.
Windfarm -   It is proposed that a presentation be arranged within the next month or so amongst the Board, Carbon Free and local members at which they will be appraised of the proposals for the community windfarm.
10.  Kilmodan Primary School -   Donald informed us he has a meeting    with Ellen Morton of Argyll and Bute Council on 3 February 2011 at the school to meet with pupils, and teachers and drive from Southall to Tighnabruaich.  She will then meet the Development Trust and Community Council.  Final decision to be made on 3 March 2011.

11. AOCB – Ardrishaig  Development Trust are keen to meet with us. Date still to be arranged

12.  Date of next meeting – Sunday 13 Feb at 2.30pm. Colintraive Hall.

